


the year’s programs.  CED gathers community policing feedback through community 
evaluation forms, surveys, and after-action reports.  

On September 15, 2020, SFPD launched a web-based survey on its website to gather 
after-event feedback from the community (as well as feedback on beat patrols and implicit 
bias), at https :// avanan.url-
protection.com/v1/url?o=https%3A//www.sanfranciscopolice.org/community/community 
-
surveys&g=ZWMwZTcxYTRkNmNlNmE3Zg==&h=MzIxMTEyNDBmODE4NTM3N 
2EzMTczNGQ5MjZhZTg2ZTdmNTUwYzlkOGY2OTg3YjNmYTgxN2M4MDI3ZmMz 
MDY4ZQ==&p=YXAzOnNmZHQyOmF2YW5hbjpvZmZpY2UzNjVfZW1haWxzX2V 
tYWlsOjU0YjI1Yjk3NWRlODJjYTA5NzQ2NWI4MzRmMjBiNjZmOnYx.  Currently, 
community members can offer feedback through the survey for 34 events and 
programs.  SFPD has also published the results of the surveys through the same webpage. 

To ensure that community policing efforts are coordinated and monitored, SFPD has 
designated  a Community Liaison Officer for each district station to monitor the ten 
district station community policing efforts.  The Community Liaison Officers meet with 
the CED sergeant monthly to coordinate community policing efforts.  The Liaisons also 
submit forms to the CED sergeant for each event so that the CED sergeant can monitor 
the various events across district stations.  The forms include the event description, 
mission and objectives, and department resources and assignments.  

On November 17, 2020, SFPD issued Community Engagement Unit Order “Youth and 
Community Engagement Unit – Community Surveys.”  The Order requires the 
Commanding Officer of the Youth and Community Engagement Unit (YCEU) to oversee 
the conducting, monitoring, and analyzing of the community surveys.  The order also 
directs the YCEU sergeant and community engagement analyst (overseen by the YCEU 
Commanding Officer) to coordinate with SFPD Bureaus and District Stations to discuss 
community surveys for events and programs, and to produce a monthly summary report 
that is shared at monthly meetings with Community Liaison Officers and monthly 
meetings with District Captains.  The Order also directs the community survey results to 
be incorporated into the Annual Report on Community Policing as well as the SFPD 
webpage. 

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or 
would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 


















